Round Table Executive Board Meeting
Thursday September 17, 2009
12:00 Noon—1:07 P.M.
Pat Neff Hall, Room 300

Persons Present: Carolyn Keathley, Marilyn Eichelberger,  Janet Sheets, Pam Crow,  Paulette Edwards, Patricia Pack,  Angela Funai,  Patricia Tolbert, Sandy Bennett, Judy Maggard,  Jane Gunn, Kathy Hillman,  Denyse Rodgers,  Joyce Packard, Lorin Matthews,  Madelyn Jones, Lois Ferguson and  Chris Wilkins.

Welcome and Invocation:  Carolyn Keathley

Business Meeting: 
Carolyn Keathley passed out the agenda and explained that she would be moving old and new business before the committee reports.  She explained that, since these were more likely to be of current interest, placing these items at the beginning would allow members who needed to leave early to hear and participate in the discussion.

Minutes: The minutes were distributed and approved as corrected.  Jane Gunn moved their approval and Sandy Bennett seconded.

New Business:  Budget:
Shelley Brooks distributed the budget and reported that the budget committee was estimating 225 members and therefore an income of $5622.  The proposed budget is $5615.  She reminded the committee that the membership of Round Table needs to vote on the budget. There was a discussion of whether to have a voice vote at the October meeting or a ballot vote at the September Membership Tea.  It was decided that Sandy Bennett will send a copy of the budget out by email to the membership and that at the Membership Tea, Shelley will have a poster with the budget and take care of ballots for voting.  
There was a discussion of the estimated number of members.  Denyse Rodgers, chair of the Membership Committee, said that currently there are 154 members. At this time last year, there were 225 members.  Sandy has sent emails to those who were members last year but have not paid for this year.  Chris Wilkins, chair of the Yearbook Committee, said that there were a number of people who have volunteered for committees who have not yet paid.  Denyse said that she would send the list of last year’s members who had not yet joined this year to members of the Executive Committee.  

New Business: Membership Tea
Marilyn Eichelberger, Vice President, said she had met with those in charge at the faculty center and discussed two locations in the centers that could be used.  There are advantages and disadvantages to both. 
1. On the ground floor:  
a. The prep kitchen that we can use is upstairs.
b. Since our event is ending after the work day, there would be no staff to bring in any extra tables placed on the patio.  The tables would either have to be moved by Round Table Members or be left outside. 
2. On the second floor
a. Prep kitchen is on the 2nd floor.
b. The tables in the dining rooms cannot be moved but the chairs can.
c. There is an upstairs balcony that wraps around the building.
It was agreed to have the Round Table Tea on the second floor in the Faculty Center with the name tags and the membership table downstairs.

New Business:  Deceased Members of Round Table
Carolyn expressed the need for Round Table to keep our membership rolls accurate by being able to have a list of deceased members.  This is so that we will not invite or write to deceased members or their husbands.  
Judy Maggard asked whether Round Table membership could be coded into Baylor’s Banner system so that we could get a list from Banner as needed.  Baylor, in Banner, keeps a record of deceased members.  It was decided that Judy and Marilyn would investigate the possibilities.
Kathy Hillman said that Round Table does a scholarship designation for every deceased Round Table member.  

Executive Officers Reports: 
Publicity—Paulette Edwards: Paulette reported that Round Table’s Membership Tea will be featured in the “Friends and Neighbors” section of the Waco Tribune- Herald on Sunday, September 20, and that the newspaper will be sending photographer Jose Yau to the Tea to take photographs for inclusion on their Web site gallery.
She also noted that she will be working with Kelsey Mohr, a news reporter for The Lariat, throughout this year to cover Round Table events for that publication.

The following committee reports were given:

Interest Groups—Judy Maggard:  Judy said that she has a good number of Interest Groups  set up and a few more that are in the works.     

Anniversary—Angela Funai:   The anniversary meeting will be March 21st from 11:30 to 1 at the Mayborn Museum.  The theme will be “Reflecting Back and Looking Ahead.” 

Courtesy—Patricia Tolbert:  Patricia asked that the Round Table members think about notifying her if anyone is ill or if there is a death in the membership.  She said that she had a $200 budget.  Kathy Hillman said that the practice is for Round Table to furnish a meal only if no one else is providing one.  Otherwise Round Table does a scholarship in honor of the deceased member.  Kathy also reported that member Betty Dubois Jackson had recently passed away.

Electronic Communication—Sandy Bennett:  Sandy reported that the deadline for the electronic newsletter was September 29th.  

Hostesses:  Carolyn reported that Dovalee has asked Maxine Hart to work with her this year and that Maxine has agreed.  

International Dinner—Jane Gunn:  Jane reported that she has asked the Baylor President’s office for $3500 not $3000 this year to support the dinner.  She also reported that as of August 24th, off-campus catering can be used and asked whether we would prefer to use an off-campus caterer for the International Dinner.  After a brief discussion, it was decided by general agreement to continue to use ARA. 

Newcomers—Joyce Packard:  Joyce reported that the newcomers’ brunch, August 29, in the Mayborn Museum, was a great success.   The Provost office has contributed $500 towards the event.  Joyce reported that she was getting information sheets from each newcomer and that there was an active mentoring program between newcomers and current Round Table members.

Newsletter—Sandy Bennett:  Sandy reported that the paper newsletter is to be sent out in October.   It was agreed that a paper copy would be sent only to those who have no email or who have requested paper.  Others will receive an email version.

Program—Kathy Hillman: Kathy reported that Julie Covington, her co-chair, was ill. 
 
October’s Program—Lois Ferguson:  Lois said that the program was to be held at the Mayborn Museum and would celebrate Baylor’s Louise Herrington School of Nursing.  Leigh Ann Marshall’s mother and other Nursing School graduates will speak.  Round Table members will be asked to bring items or money for health kits used by nursing students on mission trips.  An invitation will be sent to the School of Nursing faculty.  Carolyn reported that she would be out of town with her daughter and new baby who is due October 12th.  Her cell phone is 744-4787.  

Scholarship Fundraising—Madelyn Jones:  Madelyn reported that her committee has many ideas for fundraising.  Last year she had 20 sets of note cards printed at Central Duplicating for $200.  They were sold for $320 for a profit of $120.  She would like to find a less expensive way to print the cards.  Kathy Hillman suggested that the DSM Studio in the Baylor Libraries might be able to print the note cards and that she would look into the possibility.  Others suggested Baylor’s Printing Procurement.  Madelyn said that the committee was also planning to make and sell baskets at the Style Show and to make Jalapeno peppers with sugar to sell at the Christmas program.   Jane Gunn suggested setting up a table at the SUB during their Christmas Fair to sell gift items.  

Yearbook—Chris Wilkins:  Chris reported that she has 300 copies of the new  Yearbook.  She also reported that she had included people in the Yearbook membership list if they had volunteered for a committee, even if they had not paid their dues.  She received 12 names after the Yearbook was at the printers and plans to run off a page with their names and information that can be inserted in the Yearbook.  It was decided that committee members who had been added to the Christmas Program after the Yearbook went to press would be placed in the newsletter only.

Carolyn adjourned the meeting at 1:07 p.m.   

Respectfully submitted,

Janet Sheets, Recording Secretary
